Madison City Council
Minutes
December 16, 2024

The City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Hamm at 6:00 p-m.
All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Follow by request for roll call. Present were Alderperson Crawford, Dixon, Crochrell, Garrett,
Browley, Morris and Johnson Absent: Miller

It was moved by Alderperson Morris, seconded by Alderperson Crawford, to approve the
minutes of the Personal Committee meeting held on December 16, 2024 Voice vote as follows:
Seven (7) ayes; no nays Absent: Miller Motion Carried

It was moved by Alderperson Johnson, seconded by Alderperson Dixon, to approve the minutes
of the regular Committee meeting held on December 16, 2024 Voice vote as follows: Seven (7)
ayes; no nays Absent: Miller Motion Carried

It was moved by Alderperson Morris, seconded by Alderperson Dixon, to approve the
presentation of the Comptroller’s Report as submitted and that bills be allowed as drawn on the
treasury and presented to the Council, unless there are any questions of the Summary of
Expenses for the period of December 03, 2024, through December 16, 2024, in the amount of
$141,105.14. The Comptroller’s Report was accepted as presented to be placed on file. Roll call
as follows: Crawford, Dixon, Crochrell, Garrett, Browley, Morris and Johnson Absent: Miller
Motion carried

Appointment by Mayor

It was moved by Alderperson Dixon, seconded by Alderperson Crochrell, to appoint Johnny
Perkins to the Fire Department under a 6 month’s probationary period Voice vote as follows:
Seven (7) ayes; no nays Absent: Miller Motion Carried

It was moved by Alderperson Johnson, seconded by Alderperson Crawford, to approve
Stephanie to the Assistant to the Chief of Police Roll call as follows: Crawford, Dixon,
Crochrell, Garrett, Browley, Morris and Johnson Absent: Miller Motion carried

Member of Public:

Member of the Public talked about filing a petition to the state about the chemical waste in the
area.



Linda Thorpe spoked about Senator Bell being at Bethel on J anuary 20, 2026, and would like the
Mayor to provide a Proclamation. She invited everyone to attend. She also spoke about donating
to a trip to Washington D.C. for some kids that attend Madison Senior High. She welcomes any
amount of donations.

Department Officers:

The Director of Public Works stated they are still cutting down trees.

It was moved by Alderperson Johnson seconded by Alderperson Browley to accept the reports of
Department Officers Voice vote as follows: Seven (7) ayes; no nays Absent: Miller Motion

Carried

Alderperson Morris talked about the Personnel committee going to look at getting the employee
handbook together.

There being no further business before the council meeting was adjourned at 6:27 p.m. by

Alderperson Garrett seconded by Alderperson Morris Voice vote as follows: Seven (7) ayes; no
nays Absent: Miller Motion Carried

The next Council meeting will be held on January 21, 2025.
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